United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-2101

February 1, 2011

President Barack Obama
The White House
Washington, DC 20500

Dear President Obama,

We are writing to urge you to withdraw the nomination of Craig Becker to be a Member
of the National Labor Relations Board (NLRB).

We were disappointed that you chose to put Mr. Becker on the Board by recess
appointment even after the Senate voted against advancing his nomination. After
examination of his writings and a hearing before the Senate Health, Education, Labor
and Pensions Committee, the Senate opposed his confirmation because of his record of
supporting an expanded role for the NLRB beyond current law without Congressional
authorization and his multiple conflicts-of-interest.

Last March, many of us wrote to you and urged you not to make this recess
appointment in direct contravention of the will of the Senate. Unfortunately, the
appointment was made and during his ten month tenure, Mr. Becker has not alleviated
our concerns. He has led the Board to re-open and reverse settled decisions, made
discrete cases a launching point for broad changes to current labor law, and used an 18
year-old petition to initiate a ruiemaking proposal that likely exceeds the Board’s
statutory authority. At the same time, the NLRB is threatening four states with lawsuits
based on constitutional provisions protecting secret-ballot union elections that were
adopted by the voters of those states. Yet, the Board has ignored provisions in other
states that conflict with federal law but benefit unions over employers, including state
laws that restrict employers’ free speech rights during the union organizing process.
These actions will ensure conflict with the Congress, entangle the NLRB in legal
challenges for many years and result in an even more politicized, polarized, and
unworkable NLRB.

The mission of the Members and staff of the NLRB is to enforce current law, and to
protect the rights of working Americans to make their own decisions about whether or
not to form and join labor unions. Changes to statutory law should be pursued solely
through Congress, with the opportunity for debate, stakeholder input and amendment,
followed by a vote.



Of equal concern, Mr. Becker assured Senators at his confirmation hearing that he
would recuse himself from any Board matter in which his previous union employers
were a party, for at least two years. Yet, when asked to recuse himself in 13 pending
cases involving former employers, he refused in 12 of them. Disregard for the NLRB'’s
appearance of impartiality is of great concern.

We urge you to respect the will of the Senate and withdraw this nomination. We would
be pleased to work with you to identify a replacement nominee capable of receiving

swift confirmation.
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Sincerely,
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